October 7, 2013

Chairman Bryce Black called the regular Town Board meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Monday, October 7, 2013.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Rich Bignell, and Kay Hamilton.  Town officials Maureen Manore and Tina Bee and Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar were present.  Denny Richardson arrived at 6:55 p.m.  Donna Juleff arrived at 7:00 p.m.

Bryce Black made a motion to move into closed session pursuant to Wis. Stats. §19.85(1)(g)  ), to confer with legal counsel who will provide advice concerning strategy and options for the Town Board with respect to litigation in which the Town is likely to become involved concerning the Notice of Intent to Register Marketable Nonmetallic Mineral Deposit recently received from Randy and Audrey Richardson and concerning their property.

Rich Bignell seconded this motion and a roll call vote was called for the results as follows:  Bryce Black – Yes; Rich Bignell – Yes;  Kay Hamilton – Yes. Denny Richardson – Absent; Donna Juleff – Absent.  The motion carried.  (The minutes from the regular Town Board meeting in open session have been separately prepared)

Kuchevar mailed the Town’s response to the Richardson Notice of Intent to Register Marketable Nonmetallic Mineral Deposit on September 23rd by certified mail.

The Board and Kuchevar thoroughly discussed the pros and cons of a court challenge to the registration versus negotiating seeking the uncontested registration of a smaller amount of the Richardson property than all of their 330+ acres.

Some suggestions were made for negotiation.  Consensus was that Kuchevar should work with what had been offered and come up with a counter offer consistent with the Board’s discussion.

Bryce Black adjourned the closed session.

Time: 7:30 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
